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 11. In carrying out its domestic policies, the contracting party concerned shall pay due 
regard to the need for restoring equilibrium in its balance of payments on a sound and lasting 
basis and to the desirability of assuring an economic employment of productive resources. It 
shall progressively relax any restrictions applied under this Section as conditions improve, 
maintaining them only to the extent necessary under the terms of paragraph 9 of this 
Article and shall eliminate them when conditions no longer justify such maintenance; Provided 
that no contracting party shall be required to withdraw or modify restrictions on the ground 
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Paragraphs 1 and 4 

 
 1. When they consider whether the economy of a contracting party "can only support low 

standards of living", the CONTRACTING PARTIES shall take into consideration the normal 
position of that economy and shall not base their determination on exceptional circumstances 
such as those which may result from the temporary existence of exceptionally favourable 
conditions for the staple export product or products of such contracting party. 
 

 2. The phrase "in the early stages of development" is not meant to apply only to 
contracting parties which have just started their economic development, but also to 
contracting parties the economies of which are undergoing a process of industrialization to 
correct an excessive dependence on primary production. 
 

Paragraphs 2, 3, 7, 13 and 22 
 

  The reference to the establishment of particular industries shall apply not only to the 
establishment of a new industry, but also to the establishment of a new branch of production 
in an existing industry and to the substantial transformation of an existing industry, and to 
the substantial expansion of an existing industry supplying a relatively small proportion of the 
domestic demand. It shall also cover the reconstruction of an industry destroyed or 
substantially damaged as a result of hostilities or natural disasters. 
 

Paragraph 7 (b) 
 

  A modification or withdrawal, pursuant to paragraph 7 (b), by a contracting party, other 
than the applicant contracting party, referred to in paragraph 7 (a), shall be made within six 
months of the day on which the action is taken by the applicant contracting party, and shall 
become effective on the thirtieth day following the day on which such modification or 
withdrawal has been notified to the CONTRACTING PARTIES. 
 

Paragraph 11 
 

  The second sentence in paragraph 11 shall not be interpreted to mean that a contracting 
party is required to relax or remove restrictions if such relaxation or removal would thereupon 
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